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Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, March 15, 2023 

Carmen Rivera, Public Safety Committee Chairperson 
 

The Public Safety Committee met on March 15, 2023 via Zoom Audio and Video Conference. 
The following board members were present at the meeting: Nicole Carter, Margarita Epinosa, 
Marilyn Gurley, Magdamary Marcano, Matthew Martinez, Floretta O’Brien, Rosa Peraza, Reggie 
Powell, Samsodeen Raheem, Kristine Rivera, Carol Robinson, Maria Ruiz Gutierrez, Gil 
Simmons, and Monique Williams.  

 
The Public Safety discussed the following information:  
 

• Discussion on Liquor License Applications 
 

The Public Safety Committee reviewed liquor license applications for several businesses. The 
Public Safety Committee resolved to issue letters approving liquor licenses with no stipulations 
for 625 Crescent Avenue, 629 Crescent Avenue, 2328 Arthur Avenue, and 622 East 187th  
Street. The committee resolved to issue a letter to 411 East 187th  street with no stipulations, but 
noting that the applicant did not appear. The committee resolved to issue a letter for 2241 
Washington Avenue, requesting that the New York State Liquor Authority require the 
establishment to close at 12 AM from Monday-Thursday. The committee issued this stipulation 
as a result of the numerous 311 complaints regarding noise late at night, and the applicant’s 
statement that business was slow late at night. 

 
 


